
 
Minutes of the Meeting – September 1st, 2021 

Held at Backyard Brewery in Manchester NH and Remotely via Zoom 
 

Call to Order: SCCNH President, Rob Widdick called the ninth business meeting of 2021 to order at 7:05 
PM 
 
Members attending: (President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick, (Corresponding Secretary) 
Seren Maxwell, (Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, (Past President) Paul Giblin, Charlie Parsons, Ian 
Cook, John Santos, Michael Ruggiero, Laura Surdek, Drew Young, George Young, Howard Roundy, Shelby 
Young, Remote: (Corresponding Secretary) Seren Maxwell, Michael Ruggiero 
 
Secretary’s Report: A motion was made to accept the August 4th minutes as submitted. (Paul/George) 
Treasurer’s Report: Brittni reports that accounts are in good standing. Should be able finish CTTC 
accounting in the upcoming months. (Laura/Charlie) 
Membership Report: Laura reports we have 17 life and 317 regular members for a total of 334, up 58 
from last month. This might be a club record! (Drew/Paul) 
 
Programs 
Autocross Report: Rob reports that the Rumble at Canaan was a success with 8 teams running. People 
were able to come out to run a test and tune if they didn’t want to join a team. We are back at Canaan for 
our next event.  
Hillclimb Report: Mike reports that the fall event is this month. We are ready to go. There is currently a 
waitlist of 3 and are letting people in as we can, accounting for mail-ins. No covid requirements from the 
state at this time. There is coverage for tech, tow truck, and lunch. Traditional finish was the winner of the 
Facebook poll. We will need to discuss the future of the wire at some point.  
Discussion was had around equipment. Brittni will look into insurance questions around club equipment 
stored at people’s homes. 
  
Old Business 
CTTC: Howard reports that everything went very well. Bills are still coming in as well as reimbursement 
from the auto road. We had a record number of cars and spectators. We will have a retrospective meeting 
sometime this month.  
Trailer Registration: Drew reports it’s done. 
TSD: Drew says it is still on and being planned, details should come soon. 
 
General 
EOY/Holiday Party: Paul says that Ray would like to host our end of year party if we are interested. We 
could plan something for early December. 
Bylaws and Nominations: If there are any nominations for SCCNH board or any proposed bylaw 
amendments, they should be sent to the executive secretary before the October meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm (Brittni/Ian)  
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Calvin Demerath 
Executive Secretary 


